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Welcome back to College Wood ESE 
 

I am so very excited to be back for the 2019-2020 school year. We 
have a lot of great things in store for your kids this school year. We 
have also made some changes that I would like you to be aware of. 
Our student check out location is now in the school lobby, on the 
right hand side. Please use door #1 to enter the building and then 
use the lobby doors to enter, we’ll open them up for you! All check-
out procedures are the same, requiring a pin number to sign up and 
a photo ID check. Thank you for your patience as we get used to 
the new location. 
 
We have also made some adjustments to our Academic Assistance 
portion of the day. 1st-6th grade student will have the option to 

participate in Homework Stations for a portion of their homework time. These stations include a variety 
of academic, semi-active, and educational activities. We are also increasing our use of technology 
during the homework stations by including online trivia games and educational videos. For students 
who want to work on homework and be in a quiet environment for all 45 minutes of homework time, 
we have a designated quiet study place. Our kindergarten students have their own special plan for 
Academic Assistance since they do not have homework. This includes group reading, games, and 
activities led by older students. 
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Fall Field Trip to West Park 
 
Fall is just around the corner. We are celebrating by 
taking a field trip to West Park on September 19th. ESE is 
partnering with the Parks & Natural Resources 
department to plan a Monarch Tagging lesson and 
activity. Any College Wood ESE student can sign up for 
this field trip. A few important things about the field 
trip. We will be walking to West Park! There is a paved 
and gravel trail the leads from College Wood to West 
Park that is a less than 30 minute walk. All parent pick 
up for field trip attendees will take place at West Park 
so we can maximize our time on the field trip. The field 
trip is weather pending. If we have inclement weather the day of the field trip, we will have to cancel 
and rescheduling might not possible. 
 
If your child/children are interested in learning about Monarch butterflies, Monarch migrations and 
their life cycle – then this is the field trip for you. We will learn from Brittany McAdams and Joanna 
Woodruff about Monarch tagging and then have some time to catch and tag some butterflies ourselves. 
We’ll conclude our field trip with some time on the playground and exploring the park. This is wonderful 
opportunity to learn something and experience one of our amazing parks! 


